
May 14, 2019 

 

Dutch Neck Elementary School Weekly Update 

 

The West Windsor-Plainsboro Regional School District has created a new email system 

for parents and guardians. Every week you will receive our school's newsletter. This 

email will include school information, PTA news, district updates as well as athletics, 

community education, counseling information and more. 

School News 

Announcements 

● Check out the ​May-June Calendar​!  
○ For the 2018-19 school year, WW-P used only two of the three designated 

“emergency closing days.” 

■ Schools will be closed for students and teachers Tuesday, 

May 28, 2019 

● Mark your calendars for Dutch Neck’s Community Evening Event on May 16, 

from 6:30-8 p.m. There will be sing-alongs, read alouds, STEAM activities, 

book-making, letter writing with the DN postal service, a photo booth, and 

improv with the Pirate Players (High School South’s theater group) 

● Field trips to the Plainsboro Preserve are taking place this week for our 

first-grade students. It’s a wonderful opportunity for students to learn about 

nature. 

● We would like to take this opportunity to thank parents along with our PTA for all 

of their kindness in acknowledging Teacher Appreciation Week 

● We would also like to extend a thank you to Mr. Kovatch for two wonderful 

third-grade chorus performances. Thanks as well to Mr. Stevens and Miss Bores 

for the smiling faces, cheers, and great sportsmanship seen throughout our Field 

Days 

● Please remember that Friday is a District No Homework Night 

● We will be welcoming registered incoming kindergarten students on May 23 for 

our Orientation sessions 

Athletics 

● May 18: WW-P​ 14th Annual Day of Baseball ​at High School South baseball 

field (along Penn Lyle Road) 

○ 10 a.m. - GMS vs. CMS 

○ 1 p.m. - HSS JV vs. HSN JV 

○ Join the entire WW-P community for a great morning and afternoon of 

baseball! 

 

PTA News 

http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/newsroom/news/may-_june_calendar


PTA’s last General Meeting if on May 15, 2019, at 9:30 am in the school cafeteria. Our 

guest speaker is Melissa Pearson, Math Supervisor K-5 of WWP school district. We will 

also vote on the nominated board members for the 2019-20 school year. Come meet 

our new PTA Board Members. Light refreshments will be served. 

Events 

● Year End Event at Trenton Thunder​ is June 7, 2019 - last event of the year. This 

is an amazing experience for families. Last day to order tickets is May 14, 2019. 

Please note that a parent/responsible adult must accompany the performing 

child and buy a ticket separately. Don’t miss out!  

● Third Grade Picnic​is June 11, 2019. Every year Dutch Neck PTA throws a 

fabulous party for our third-grade students. Third graders also give a parting gift 

to the school. Please see flyer for details. 

Reminders 

● Yearbooks Sales extended to May 16, 2019. Click ​here​ to order your yearbook.  

● LAST DAY to order Bricks for ​Walk of Fame​ is May 17, 2019. 

SEPTSA​: Check out the ​Special Services Spring Newsletter​. 
 

______________________________________________________________________ 

  

District Updates 

● Each week we will upload all flyers and a PDF version of this email to the 

website​. 

Useful links for the district 

● District Website​| ​Academic Calendars​| ​Calendar of Events 

WW-P Board of Education Meeting 

● May 14: ​Board of Education Meeting​- 7:30 p.m., Closed Session - 6:30 p.m., in 

the Board Office 

Community Events 

● Looking for programs, clubs and things to do around WW-P? Check out the 

community event section​ on the district’s website! 

Community Education Program and Event Reminders 

http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=64576260
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=64576243
http://tinyurl.com/DNYearbook2018-19
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=61075786
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/_C61o3rorrJoh1CYx0k0Ng~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRestWEP0RaaHR0cDovL3d3dy53ZXN0LXdpbmRzb3ItcGxhaW5zYm9yby5rMTIubmoudXMvY29tbW9uL3BhZ2VzL0Rpc3BsYXlGaWxlLmFzcHg_aXRlbUlkPTY0NTc2MTk2VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAASi0VyDfsooUhZNb3JnYW4uVGlsdG9uQHd3LXAub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/3zQ6xi_W3l5ccMk_CoCnFg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRehOVBP0T3aHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9ZZldxMVRialZEZExCak5uUFNsLW9Rfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSZWc0UHZQMFJFYUhSMGNEb3ZMM2QzZHk1M1pYTjBMWGRwYm1SemIzSXRjR3hoYVc1elltOXlieTVyTVRJdWJtb3VkWE12Ym1WM2MzSnZiMjB2WTI5dGJYVnVhWFI1WDI1bGQzTlhCM05qYUc5dmJHMUNDZ0FBYjFDaVhNUDRsaDlTRmsxdmNtZGhiaTVVYVd4MGIyNUFkM2N0Y0M1dmNtZFlCQUFBQUFFflcHc2Nob29sbUIKAADBsaNcfHyYtFIWTW9yZ2FuLlRpbHRvbkB3dy1wLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/newsroom/academic_calendars
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/cms/one.aspx?portalId=3592907&pageId=3593003
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/about_us/board_of_education/agenda_materials
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/newsroom/community_news/community_events


● Summer Programs​ - Summer registration has opened for students ages five to 

14. Programs run from June 24 through Aug. 9, 2019. Half and full day options 

with extended care are available. 

● 2019-20 Kindergarten Extension Registration​ - Kindergarten Extension 

registration is now open for the 2019-20 school year. Participants must reside in 

and attend a West Windsor-Plainsboro school in order to use the service. The 

program will be held at Dutch Neck Elementary School. 

● 2019-20 Integrated Preschool Registration​ - Integrated Preschool registration is 

now open for the 2019-20 school year. The program will be held at Village 

School. Participants must be 3 or 4 by Oct. 1, 2019, and independently toilet 

trained prior to the program start. West Windsor-Plainsboro Regional School 

District residency is required. 

Food Services 

● Check out the lunch ​menus​ for May! 

● Sodexo ​Parent Survey 

● Check out the ​May 2019 Sodexo Newsletter 

WW-P Board of Education Foundation 

● Innovation Fair​- The West Windsor-Plainsboro Education Foundation is hosting its 

Third Annual Innovation Fair. The fair will be held at High School North Saturday, 

May 18, 2019, from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. Tickets are on sale now. 

 

Make sure to follow the district on WW-P’s official social 

media pages. 

Twitter​| ​Facebook​| ​Instagram​| ​LinkedIn 

 

https://wwp.sodexomyway.com/landing
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/newsroom/news/innovation_fair_--_may_18
https://twitter.com/WWP_Schools
https://www.facebook.com/WWP.Schools/?modal=admin_todo_tour
https://www.instagram.com/wwp_schools/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/wwpschools/

